From: Tim Screen 
Sent: 15 June 2016 12:35
To: Paul Watson
Subject: RE: 16/00736/F - Hornton Grounds Quarry, Hornton

Paul

No worries.

I was looking at a barn proposal immeadialey east of the existing site two weeks ago. 

There is a concern about the increasing accumulation of harm to a landscape previously designated AOHLV. Therefore rather than object a small scale economic development in this attractive landscape new hedgerow and tree planting on the eastern and northern site boundary is appropriate..

In respect of visual receptors at a couple of locations on D’arcy Dalton Way PRoW, route code 255/5/10 the existing field hedgerows mitigating views of plant/ machinery/storage. However these hedgerows are well maintained and rather low and potential views should be further mitigation by the a new hedgerow and trees on the eastern site boundary. 

The western boundary is contained by an existing hedgerow that should therefore be retained and maintain to 3.5 m above ground level to screen views from Stratford Road.

Please consider the following points:

1. Existing tree and hedgerow protection during the construction phase and future work process is to be in accordance with BS5837: 2012
1. Landscape proposals to be submitted, taking account of the above landscape mitigation.
1. The hedgerows are to be implemented and maintained in accordance with BS4428; 1989.
1. Tree planting is to be implemented and maintained in accordance with BS8545: 2014

Please let me know if you have any questions in respect the above issues and points.

Regards.

Tim

Tim Screen CMLI
Landscape Architect

Cherwell District & South Northants Councils
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From: Paul Watson 
Sent: 15 June 2016 11:46
To: Tim Screen
Subject: 16/00736/F - Hornton Grounds Quarry, Hornton


Morning Tim,

I am sorry to have made this mistake of not consulting landscapes. I shall put the formal consultation through just after this.

PDF of photos of the site and surrounding location can be found at:

S:\Planning Control\Paul Watson\Photos\16-00736-F - Hornton Grounds Quarry, Hornton

And

S:\Planning Control\Paul Watson\Photos\16-00752-F - Hornton Grounds Quarry, Hornton - Erection of new agricultural buildings

I have attached both the documents and the photos PDF. I would be sincerely grateful to receive your thoughts

Many thanks and kindest regards,

Paul Watson BSc (Hons) MSc
Planning Officer
Development Management
Cherwell District Council
Direct Line: 01295 221822
Email: paul.watson@cherwell-dc.gov.uk 
Website: www.cherwell.gov.uk
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